
 

 

Masses 
 

Clondalkin Village 
Sundays:  (Vigil)  Sat 6.30pm 
   Sunday 9am Gaeilge)  
   10.30am (Choral),  
   12 noon (Family) & 
   5.30pm 
 
Weekdays  (Mon ï Fri) 7.30am      
   and 10am. Sat 10am 
First Fridays 7.30am, 10am. 
Holy Days   6.30pm (Vigil), 7.30am 
         and 10.00am 
Confessions Sat 10.30 - 11am & 
    6.45 - 7.15pm 
 

Clonburris  
Sundays    (Vigil) Sat  6.30 pm           
Sunday          11am  
Holy Days     11am and 6.30pm 
 
Knockmitten 
Sundays  (Vigil) Sat 6.30pm 
Sunday: 10.00am & 12noon (Family) 
Weekdays  Mon to Fri 9.30am 
Holy Days  (Vigil) 6.30pm;  
  Holy Day 11am 
Confessions  Sat 6pm & by request 
 

 
Parish Office Hours 

Clondalkin: Mon-Fri 9:30 - 12:30 
Clonburris: Contact through Village 
Knockmitten: Mon-Fri Mass times 

 
Submissions for Newsletter: 

Parishnewsletter1@gmail.com,  
Office, Sacristy, by Tuesday  

not later than 4.30pm 

Contacts     
6ÉÌÌÁÇÅ Office/Sacristy  01 459 3520       ÃÌÏÎÄÁÌËÉÎÃÈÕÒÃÈΆÅÉÒÃÏÍȢÎÅÔȟ   ×××ȢÃÌÏÎÄÁÌËÉÎÐÁÒÉÓÈȢÃÏÍ 

  Fr. Damian Farnon, Moderator  01 459 2665  Fr Padraig OôSullivan, Co-P.P. 01 464 0441 

+ÎÏÃËÍÉÔÔÅÎ  Fr. Des Byrne CC  01 459 2323  

#ÌÏÎÂÕÒÒÉÓ    Fr. Sh§n O Cu²v CC 01 459 3520    

0ÁÒÉÓÈ 0ÁÓÔÏÒÁÌ 7ÏÒËÅÒÓ    Christina Malone   085 7162152   Christina.malone@dublindiocese.ie 

     Frank Brown  086 101 8173  frank.brown@dublindiocese.ie     

Ά#ÌÏÎÄÁÌËÉÎÖÉÌÌÁÇÅÐÁÒÉÓÈ 

      Clondalkin Village Parish 
     Immaculate Conception & St. Killian Church 

 

   Clonburris  ƫ Knockmitten 
 

      

See our World, Ourselves  
in a New Way!  

¢Ƙƛǎ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ǿŜŜƪ ƻŦ ǿƛƭŘ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ 
ǎƴƻǿΦ ¢ƘŜ ōƭŀƴƪŜǘ ƻŦ ǎƴƻǿ ƳŀŘŜ ŜǾŜƴ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ 
ŘǊŜŀǊȅ ƻŦ ǇƭŀŎŜǎ ǘŀƪŜ ƻƴ ŀ ƴŜǿ ōŜŀǳǘȅΦ Lǘ ƳŀŘŜ 
ǳǎ ƭƻƻƪ ŀǘ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ƛƴ ŀ ŘƛũŜǊŜƴǘ ǿŀȅΦ  

{ƻ ǿƘŜƴ ǿŜ ƭƻƻƪ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƳƛǊǊƻǊ ǿƘƻ Řƻ ǿŜ ǎŜŜΚ 
²Ƙŀǘ L ŘƛǎŎƻǾŜǊŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ǘǊǳŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ǿƘƻ L ŀƳ ǿŀǎ ǎƻ ǎƛƳǇƭŜ ǘƘŀǘ L ƘŀŘ ōŜŜƴ 
ǎǘǳƳōƭƛƴƎ ƻǾŜǊ ƛǘ ŀƭƭ Ƴȅ ƭƛŦŜΦ ²Ƙƻ L ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŀƳ - Ƴȅ ǘǊǳŜ ǎŜƭŦ - ƛǎ ŀ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ŎǊŜŀǘŜŘ 
ƛƴ DƻŘϥǎ ƛƳŀƎŜΦ DƻŘϥǎ ŜǎǎŜƴŎŜ ƛǎ ƭƻǾŜΦ hǳǊ ǘǊǳŜ ŜǎǎŜƴŎŜ ƛǎ ŀƭǎƻ ƭƻǾŜΦ ²Ŝ ƭƻƴƎ ǘƻ 
ƭƻǾŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ƭƻƴƎ ǘƻ ōŜ ƭƻǾŜŘΦ ¢Ƙŀǘ ƛǎ ǿƘƻ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǳƴŘŜǊ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ŦŜŀǊǎ ŀƴŘ      
ŘƛǎǘƻǊǝƻƴǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ƻǳǊǎŜƭǾŜǎΣ ǳƴŘŜǊ ŀƭƭ ƻǳǊ ŜƎƻ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƛŘŜ ŀƴŘ ŘŜŦŜƴǎŜǎΦ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ 
ǎǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭ ŎǊŜŀǘǳǊŜǎ ŎǊŜŀǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƛƳŀƎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ DƻŘ ƻŦ ƭƻǾŜΣ ŎǊŜŀǘŜŘ ǘƻ ƭƻǾŜ ŀƴŘ 
ǘƻ ōŜ ƭƻǾŜŘΗ  ²ƘŜƴ ǿŜ ōŜƎƛƴ ǘƻ ǊŜŀƭƛǎŜ ǘƘƛǎ DƻƻŘ bŜǿǎΣ ǿŜ ǎŜŜ ƻǳǊǎŜƭǾŜǎΣ ƻǳǊ 
ǿƻǊƭŘ ƛƴ ŀ ƴŜǿ ǿŀȅΦ 9ŀŎƘ Řŀȅ ōŜŎƻƳŜǎ ŀ ōƭŜǎǎƛƴƎΣ ŜŀŎƘ ƳƻƳŜƴǘ ŀƴ               
ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅΦ ²ƘŜƴ ǿŜ ƻǇŜƴ ƻǳǊ ŜȅŜǎ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ōŜƛƴƎ ƎƛǾŜƴ ǿŜ 
ōŜŎƻƳŜ ƭƛƪŜ ŀƴ ŀǊǝǎǘ ǿƘƻ ǘŀƪŜǎ ǘƘŜ ǝƳŜ ǘƻ ŦƻŎǳǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŎŀǊŜ ƻƴ ƭƛŦŜϥǎ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎΦ 
¢ƘŜ ǎƭƛŎŜ ƻŦ ǘƻŀǎǘ ŀƴŘ ŎǳǇ ƻŦ ǘŜŀ ŀǘ ōǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ - ŀ ƎƛƊΦ 
¢ƘŜ ƘǳƎ ŦǊƻƳ ŀ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ƛǎ ǎŜŜƴ ŦƻǊ ǿƘŀǘ ƛǘ ƛǎ - ŀ ƎƛƊΦ !ǎ ǿŜ ƻǇŜƴ ƻǳǊ ŜȅŜǎ ŀƴŘ 
ƭƻƻƪ ŀƎŀƛƴ ǿŜ ōŜƎƛƴ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŀǘ DƻŘΣ ǘƘŜ aŀƪŜǊ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ǘƘƛƴƎǎΣ ƛǎ ŀ ǇŀǎǎƛƻƴŀǘŜ 
[ƻǾŜǊ ǿƘƻ ƛǎ ŦƻǊŜǾŜǊ ǎƘƻǿŜǊƛƴƎ ǳǎ ǿƛǘƘ ƎƛƊǎΣ ŎŀƭƭƛƴƎ ƻǳǘΣ ϦL ƭƻǾŜ ȅƻǳΣ L ƭƻǾŜ ȅƻǳΣ 
L ƭƻǾŜ ȅƻǳΗ /ŀƴ ȅƻǳ ǎŜŜ ƛǘΚ /ŀƴ ȅƻǳ ǎŜŜ ƛǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōŜŀǳǘȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƭƻǳŘǎΚ ¢ƘŜ 
ǇŜŀŎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎƴƻǿΚ /ŀƴ ȅƻǳ ƘŜŀǊ ƛǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŀǘ ƳǳǎƛŎΚ /ŀƴ ȅƻǳ ŦŜŜƭ ƛǘ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ 
ŦǊƛŜƴŘϥǎ ǇƘƻƴŜ ŎŀƭƭΚ /ŀƴ ȅƻǳ ǎŜŜ Ƙƻǿ ƳǳŎƘ L ƭƻǾŜ ȅƻǳΚϦ 

DƻŘ ƘƻƭŘǎ ǳǇ ǘƘŜ ƳƛǊǊƻǊ ƻŦ Ƙƛǎ ŘŜƭƛƎƘǘ ƛƴ ǳǎ ŦƻǊ ǳǎ ǘƻ ƭƻƻƪ ƛƴǘƻΣ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ƻǳǊǎŜƭǾŜǎ 
ŀǎ DƻŘ ǎŜŜǎ ǳǎΦ DƻŘ ǿǊŀǇǎ ǳǎ ƛƴ ƭƻǾŜ ŀƴŘ ǘŜƭƭǎ ǳǎ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƛƴŬƴƛǘŜƭȅ ǾŀƭǳŀōƭŜΦ 
DƻŘ ƛƴǾƛǘŜǎ ǳǎ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ǿƘƻ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ - ŘŜŀǊƭȅ ƭƻǾŜŘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ -  ŎǊŜŀǘŜŘ ǘƻ ƭƛǾŜ 

ƭƛǾŜǎ ƻŦ ƭƻǾŜΣ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀƳōŀǎǎŀŘƻǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŀǘ ƭƻǾŜΦ 

{ƻΣ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΣ ǘǊȅ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ ²ƻǊƭŘΣ ȅƻǳǊǎŜƭŦ ƛƴ ŀ ƴŜǿ ǿŀȅΦ {ŜŜ ȅƻǳǊǎŜƭŦ ŀƴŘ 
ǘƘƻǎŜ ȅƻǳ ƳŜŜǘ ŀǎ ŀ ƎƛƊ ŀƴŘ ōŜ ŀƭƛǾŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǿƻƴŘŜǊΣ ŀǿŜΣ ōŜŀǳǘȅ ŀƴŘ ƭƻǾŜ ƻŦ 
ȅƻǳǊ ǇŀǎǎƛƻƴŀǘŜ DƻŘ ƛƴ ŜǾŜǊȅ ƳƻƳŜƴǘΣ ŜǾŜǊȅ ŜƴŎƻǳƴǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŘƻƴΩǘ Ƴƛǎǎ ǘƘŜ 
ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅΗ DƻŘ ōƭŜǎǎΦΦΦ 

Frank Brown, Parish Pastoral Worker 

Parish Newsletter 



 

 

Village Church  
3ÕÎÄÁÙ ΦÔÈ -ÁÒÃÈ 
ΨȢΥΡÐÍ 6ÉÇÉÌ 2ÏÂÅÒÔ Ǫ *ÏÁÎ #ÒÏÏËÅÓ ɉ2)0Ɋ 
   $ÁÖÉÄ /ȭ3ÕÌÌÉÖÁÎ ɉ"ȭÄÁÙ 2ÅÍɊ 
ΣΡȢΥΡÁÍ !ÎÎÅ Ǫ *ÏÈÎ #ÏÎÎÏÌÌÙ ɉ!ÎɊȟ 
   "ÒÉÄÉÅ .ÁÕÇÈÔÏÎ ɉ!ÎɊȟ *ÏÈÎ Ǫ %ÌÅÁÎÏÒ  
  #ÏÏÇÁÎ ÁÎÄ ÄÅÃȭÄ ÆÁÍÉÌÙ ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓȟ  
  0ÁÄÄÙ Ǫ .ÏÒÅÅÎ -ÁÈÅÒ ɉ!ÎɊȟ -ÁÄÇÅ Ǫ *ÏÅ 
  3ÈÅÅÒÉÎ ɉ!ÎɊ 
ΣΤÎÏÏÎ /ÌÉÖÅÒ 'ÒÁÃÅ ɉΤÎÄ !ÎɊ ÁÎÄ ÄÅÃȭÄ ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓ 
  ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 'ÒÁÃÅ ÆÁÍÉÌÙȟ0ÁÕÌ 'ÕÉÄÏÎ ɉ"ȭÄÁÙ 2ÅÍɊ 
ΧȢΥΡÐÍ $ÁÖÉÄ 3ÏÍÅÒÓ ɉΤÎÄ !ÎɊ 
4ÈÕÒÓÄÁÙ ΪÔÈ -ÁÒÃÈ 
ΣΡȢΡΡÁÍ %ÉÌÅÅÎ (ÏÌÏÈÁÎ ɉΧΤÎÄ !ÎɊ 
&ÒÉÄÁÙ ΫÔÈ -ÁÒÃÈ 
ΣΡȢΡΡÁÍ 0ÁÔÒÉÃÉÁ 'ÒÁÙ ɉ!ÎɊ 
3ÕÎÄÁÙ ΣΣÔÈ -ÁÒÃÈ 
ΨȢΥΡÐÍ 6ÉÇÉÌ 'ÒÅÔÔÁ 0ÒÉÅÓÔ ɉΪÔÈ !ÎɊ 
ΣΡȢΥΡÁÍ  #ÁÒÍÅÌ -ÁÇÕÉÒÅ ɉΣÓÔ !ÎɊ 
ΣΤÎÏÏÎ !ÎÄÒÅ× 7ÈÉÔÅ ɉ!ÎɊȟ !ÌÁÎ "ÒÁÄÂÕÒÙȟ 
  #ÈÁÒÌÅÓ 'ÒÁÙ ɉΥΥÒÄ !ÎɊ 
 

Clonburris  
3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙ ΥÒÄ -ÁÒÃÈ ͽ ΨȢΥΡÐÍ 
-ÁÒÙ #ÏÎÎÏÌÌÙ ɉ!ÎɊ 
3ÕÎÄÁÙ ΦÔÈ -ÁÒÃÈ ͽ ΣΣȢΡΡÁÍ 
2ÏÓÅ Ǫ 0ÅÔÅÒ #ÏÎÎÏÌÌÙ ɉ!ÎɊȟ -ÁÐÈÉÅ -ÏÌÌÏÙ ɉ!ÎɊȟ 
'ÅÒÁÒÄ -Ã+ÅÎÎÁ ɉ!ÎɊȟ #ÈÒÉÓÔÏÐÈÅÒ $Ï×ÎÅÙ ɉ!ÎɊ 

#(52#( $549   
!ÌÔÁÒ ,ÉÎÅÎȡ  -ÁÒÙ /ȭ.ÅÉÌÌ 
&ÌÏ×ÅÒÓȡ  .Ï ǨÏ×ÅÒÓ ÄÕÒÉÎÇ ,ÅÎÔ 
#ÈÕÒÃÈ #ÌÅÁÎÉÎÇȡ 2ÉÔÁ !ÒÎÏÌÄ 

4ÕÅÓÄÁÙ ΨÔÈ -ÁÒÃÈ  -  ,ÅÃÔÉÏ $ÉÖÉÎÁȟ Á ÔÉÍÅ ÔÏ ÒÅǨÅÃÔ 
ÏÎ ÔÈÅ 3ÃÒÉÐÔÕÒÅÓȟ ÌÅÄ ÂÙ 3ÒȢ !ÎÎÅȢ  )Î ÔÈÅ 0ÁÒÉÓÈ  
0ÁÓÔÏÒÁÌ #ÅÎÔÒÅ ÁÆÔÅÒ ÔÈÅ ΣΡÁÍ -ÁÓÓ ÁÎÄ 2ÏÓÁÒÙȢ  
##0# )ÎÔÅÒÃÅÓÓÏÒÙ 0ÒÁÙÅÒ ÆÏÒ Ϋ #ÌÏÎÄÁÌËÉÎ 0ÁÒÉÓÈÅÓȢ   
4ÈÉÓ 4ÕÅÓÄÁÙ )ÎÔÅÒÃÅÓÓÏÒÙ 0ÒÁÙÅÒ 'ÒÏÕÐ ÊÏÉÎÉÎÇ ÉÎ !ÄÏÒÁÔÉÏÎ ÉÎ  
$ÅÁÎÓÒÁÔÈ #ÈÕÒÃÈ ΩȢΥΡÐÍ ÔÏ ΪȢΥΡÐÍȢ  !ÌÌ ×ÅÌÃÏÍÅȢ 
7ÅÄÎÅÓÄÁÙ ΩÔÈ -ÁÒÃÈ - ,ÅÔȭÓ 4ÁÌËȟ ,ÅÔÓ ÂÅ &ÁÍÉÌÙ - ΣΡȡΥΡÁÍ ÉÎ 
ÔÈÅ 0ÁÓÔÏÒÁÌ #ÅÎÔÒÅȢ  #ÈÁÒÉÓÍÁÔÉÃ 0ÒÁÙÅÒ 'ÒÏÕÐ /ÕÒ ,ÁÄÙ 1ÕÅÅÎ ÏÆ 
0ÅÁÃÅ Ȣ  4ÈÉÓ 7ÅÄ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ 0ÁÒÉÓÈ 0ÁÓÔÏÒÁÌ #ÅÎÔÒÅ  ÁÔ ήÐÍȢ  !ÌÌ           
×ÅÌÃÏÍÅ ÅÓÐÅÃÉÁÌÌÙ ÁÎÙ ÎÅ×ÃÏÍÅÒÓ ÏÒ ÖÉÓÉÔÏÒÓȢ 
4ÈÕÒÓÄÁÙ ΪÔÈ -ÁÒÃÈ - %ØÐÏÓÉÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ "ÌÅÓÓÅÄ 3ÁÃÒÁÍÅÎÔ 
-ÏÒÎÉÎÇ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ #ÈÕÒÃÈ ΣΡȢΦΧ ÔÏ ΣΣȢΦΧÁÍ   
%ÖÅÎÉÎÇ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ #ÈÕÒÃÈ (ÏÕÒ ÏÆ 0ÒÁÙÅÒ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÉÎÃÏÒÐÏÒÁÔÅÄ 
ÉÎÔÏ ÔÈÅ .ÏÖÅÎÁ ÏÆ 'ÒÁÃÅ 

"/..9 349.%3ȟ #ÏÎÖÅÎÔ 6ÉÅ× 
"2)')$ 0/7%2ȟ /ÌÄ #ÏÕÒÔ 2ÏÁÄ 
6%2! -Ã$5.0(9ȟ 3ÔȢ "ÒÉÇÉÄȭÓ 2ÏÁÄ 

/ÕÒ ÔÈÏÕÇÈÔÓ ÁÎÄ ÐÒÁÙÅÒÓ ÁÒÅ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÆÁÍÉÌÉÅÓ Ǫ 
ÆÒÉÅÎÄÓ ÁÔ ÔÈÉÓ ÔÉÍÅ 

Congratulations and Welcome  
#ÁÔÈÁÌ %Ä×ÁÒÄ -Ã#ÁÂÅȟ #ÈÅÒÒÙ×ÏÏÄ 0ÁÒË 
2ÏÙ 0ÈÉÌÉÐȟ -ÏÎÁÓÔÅÒÙ (ÅÁÔÈ #ÏÕÒÔ 

Diocesan Child Safeguarding training  
will be held in Neilstown Church on  
Wed 14th March at 10:45am 

 

All involved in ministry in our      
parishes are encouraged to attend. 

A meeting of the Pioneer Total Abstinence Society will 
be held on Friday 9th March at 10.45am in the  

Parish Pastoral Centre. 

Pupils from Scoil Ćine will attend 10am Mass in 
the  Village Church on Friday 9th March. 

The Parish Office will be closed on  
Monday 5th and Tuesday 6th March to 

facilitate staff training.   
Sorry for any inconvenience. 

Cllr. Timmons says óôI am honoured to be the 
chairperson of the Clondalkin Handcraft & 
Horticultural Show and look forward to helping 
to bring another great show to Clondalkin this 
Juneôô 

Clondalkin Handcraft and Horticultural Show will be held    
during Clondalkin Village Festival, 1st June. 
It will feature something for everyone ï art and craft,                       
jewellery, flower arranging, knitting, and many more activities. 
The Show is run by volunteers and get little financial help from 
South Dublin Co. Co. and the organisers welcome sponsorship 
and donations 
For more information email:  clondalkinshow@gmail.com 

ñAll those who implore my help daily for nine 
consecutive days, from 4th to 12th March         
inclusive and worthily receive the Sacraments 
of Penance and Holy Communion on one of 
the nine days will experience my protection 
and may hope with entire assurance to obtain 
from God any grace they ask that is good for 

their souls and the Glory of Godò St. Francis Zavier in an 
apparition to Fr. Mastrilli. 
The Novena of Grace, 4th to 12th March, will be conducted 
by Fr. David Halpin and will take place at 10am and 7.30pm    
Masses during the week and to help everyone to participate 

fully the Novena prayers will be available. 

 

Seachtain na Gaeilge -  
cuireadh chun gaeilge a labhairt  
Being nominated as an Irish Language       
Network Muintir Chronain invites the       
community to use as much Gaeilge as         
possible from 1st to 18th March. 

You are also invited to two book launches by parishioners: 
Seoladh Leabhar, Aoine 2nd at 7pm 
Pop up Gaeltacht, Aoine 9th at 9pm 

This is an informal gathering of Irish speakers for music, chat 
and fun! Learners welcome!  
 

F§ilte roimh c§ch - everyone welcome          Lily Frost 

Over 55 and terrified of computers? Age      
Action runs beginners courses in  Computers, 
iPads, tablets for older people who have little 

or no experience. Courses free of charge run once a week 
for 5/6 weeks and are coming to Deansrath  Community 
College soon.  For more information and to book telephone  

01 4756989 

There are four places left on the Parish Pilgrimage 
to Lourdes -  12th to 17th May.   

Booking Forms are available from the Sacristy,   
Parish Office and Repository. 

Interested?  
More information from Margaret in the Sacristy 

Our Lets Talk, Lets be Family series of parish     
discussions in preparation for the World Meeting of 
Families 2018 continues this wed after the 10am 
mass in the Pastoral Centre in the Village and at 
7:30pm in Rowlagh Church! All Welcome 



 

 

Congrats to the trainee permanent Deacons, Dermot Davis, Don Devaney, Gerry 
Malone, Noel McHugh & Gregory Pepper who were ordained as Acolytes last Saturday evening by  

Bishop Ray Field. A great celebration!  
Keep them in your prayers as they continue their studies.  

Clondalkin Tidy Towns Group is making an appeal for volunteers to join up on any  Saturday morning for a  Weekly Clean up 
in Clondalkin Village and its environs. On Sat last Tidy Towns Volunteers were in action on Boot Road /Convent Road and 
also at the church gates. So come along and join us in our preparations for the 2018 National Tidy Towns Competition and 

help us in our efforts to restore pride in our historic village. 
The group meets in Tuthill�¶s car park every Saturday morning at 10.00 am ,  All are welcome.                 Tommy Keogh                   

MONDAY CLUB 
 

We had a good crowd in the Club today. Welcome to 
some new visitors and regulars and hoping those 
missing are well and keeping warm in this cold 
weather. We heard one of our regulars has not been 

well for a while and we wish Brid O'Hogain a speeding          
recovery. We had a less hectic week this week after the past 
two weeks. We got an email from Louise Ronan, deputy     
principal of Colaiste Bride inviting us to Colaiste Bride's     
Wellbeing Week from 5 - 9 March. We will gratefully accept 
their kind invitation and we will meet at the top door of the 
church after the Mass and Rosary on Monday 5 March and go 
together to Colaiste Bride. Kay Lee was to come on Monday to 
tell us about Fr Bala, but she has kindly agreed to defer it until 
April. There is an article in this month's Messenger Magazine 
about St Mel's Cathedral in Longford outlining its history from 
the 1800s to the present day. We were supposed to go on a trip 
to Longford last year but we did not get to go, so hopefully we 
will get there this year. MISA art in St James's Hospital is    
continuing on 21 March and April and 23 May. Anyone      
wishing to take part please let me know to book a place for 
you. We finished up the morning with a few games of            
bingo. Last week I forgot to thank Stephen for helping with the 
pancakes. He was wonderful help getting the pancakes heated 
up and ready for despatch. Thank you Stephen it was great 
and again thanks to Joan, Colette and Stephen and Martin for 
having the tables set and heating on.  
 

Until next week take care and stay warm       Kathleen R.                                                                          

 In preparation of the World 
Meeting of       Families, that 
will be held in Dublin in 

August I was astonished how I take my family for granted. 
Our project for the week is to pray for families in trouble and 
to be thankful for what we have. Alex and Adam tells me that 
the answer to last week�¶s quiz was 9 and they got it without 
help. Well done!! This week�¶s quiz is a lot easier.         

Just for us!  

Match the 4 names with what you think they are  
 
1. Stetson              
2. Elk  
3. Flute  
4.  Zinc  
 

Your answers, comments, jokes, stories to the Parish 
Newsletter email  address on the front page  

A musical 
instrument 

Type of hat 

Animal Metal 

Continuing on from our Week of Guided     
Prayer before Christmas we are inviting you to     

Praying the Scriptures -  

�x��Tuesday March 6th - 10:30am ���$�I�W�H�U���W�K�H�������D�P���0�D�V�V����in 
the Pastoral Centre beside Clondalkin Village Church 

�x��Thursday March 8th - 10:30am (�$�I�W�H�U���W�K�H�������D�P���0�D�V�V����������
In Bawnogue Church OR 

�x��Friday March 9th - 11:30am  (After Eucharistic            
Adoration) in the small chapel in Neilstown Church 


